
NOTICE OF ENVIRONMENTAL ASSESSMENT 
AND FINDING OF NO SIGNIFICANT IMPACT 

For the Falcon Field Airport Development of Davcon/Mesa Hangar 
 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) has approved a 
Final Environmental Assessment (EA) and a Finding of No Significant Impact (FONSI) for the 
proposed Davcon/Mesa Hangar project at the Falcon Field Airport (FFZ) in Mesa, AZ.  The 
purpose of this notice is to announce the availability of the documents for review.   
The City of Mesa, Arizona, owner and operator of the Falcon Field Airport, has signed a 
Master Tenant Lease with a private developer who proposes to construct a hangar 
development area commonly referred to as the Davcon/Mesa Hangar Development. The 
proposed project would develop approximately 23 acres located in the northwest quadrant of 
the Airport. The Development would include the construction of aircraft hangars, ancillary 
office space, and potential aircraft manufacturing space. 
The Final EA and FONSI found that the project is consistent with existing environmental 
policies and objectives as set forth in the National Environmental Policy Act of 1969 and will 
not significantly affect the quality of the human environment.   
In accordance with current Council on Environmental Quality regulations, copies of the 
FONSI and Final EA may be viewed electronically at 
https://www.falconfieldairport.com/about-us/news-room or viewed at the following locations:  
 
Falcon Field Airport Administration Office 
4800 E. Falcon Drive 
Mesa, AZ 85215 
 
Mesa City Clerk’s Office 
Mesa City Plaza 
20 E. Main Street, Suite 150 
Mesa, AZ 85201 
 
 

https://www.falconfieldairport.com/about-us/news-room

